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Royal College of Nursing response to Nursing & Midwifery Council (NMC)’s 
consultation on Modernising Fitness to Practise - Changes to the Fitness to 

Practise Rules 2004 
 
community settings in the NHS and the independent sector. The RCN promotes 
patient and nursing interests on a wide range of issues by working closely with the 
Government, the UK parliaments and other national and European political 
institutions, trade unions, professional bodies and voluntary organisations. 
 

Background 
stress and expense of running a case all the way to a hearing. The RCN does have 
concerns about the processes involved in relation to Warnings, as there is a risk 
that in themselves they become a disproportionate response to allegations that 
should properly be treated as not requiring a case to be pursued at all. 

 

Responses to specific questions 

Question 1 – Do you agree with our approach as to when Case Examiners 
should recommend undertakings? 
We agree that offering undertakings at the Case Examiner stage is a very sensible 
proposal that will allow a much quicker and more effective outcome to be put into 
place for suitable cases. 
We are keen for undertakings to be used whenever appropriate, and we ask that 
there is strong guidance developed to encourage CEs to offer them in those 
situations. In particular, we have found that the concept of ‘a real prospect of ‘ strike 












